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Caring, creative, challenging and achieving 

Wednesday, 23 November 2022  

CALENDAR   

Week 7  Term 4 2022           November 

Monday 21st       Uniform Shop 8.45 -9.15am 
 P & C meeting 9.30am 
Tuesday 22nd  Captain/Prefect speeches. 
Wednesday 23rd Kindergarten 2023interviews 
Thursday 24th     Kindergarten 2023interviews 
 Year 3-6 Assembly 3/4VL 

item 
Friday 25th       Uniform Shop 8.45 -9.15am 
 Summer PSSA Gala Day #3 

Week 8  Term 4 2022       November/December 

Monday 28th      Uniform Shop 8.45 -9.15am 
Tuesday 29th  Merit Award cut off 
 Year 6 lunch provided by 

Marissa 
 Playgroup end of year 

morning tea 9.30 – 11am 
Wednesday 30th Good as Gold Day 
Thursday 1st      Kindergarten interviews 
 Year 3-6 Assembly 6IT item 
Friday 2nd        Uniform Shop 8.45 -9.15am 

Week 9  Term 4 2022           December 

Monday 5th        Uniform Shop 8.45 -9.15am 
Tuesday 6th   Presentation Day 
Wednesday 7th  Sports assembly 
Thursday 8th      Year 3 to 6 Good as Gold 

luncheon 
Friday 9th        Uniform Shop 8.45 -9.15am 
 K to 2 Good as Gold 

luncheon 

 
Future Dates: 
Tuesday 13th December – Year 6 Farewell 
Thursday 15th December – Reports go home 
Friday 16th December – Last day for students 
School Development Day Friday 27th January 
School Development Day Monday 30th January 
Year 1 to 6 return Tuesday 31st January 
Kindergarten start Wednesday 1st February at 9:30am 

 
 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 
We are in need of volunteers, please call the office if 
you can help Monday or Friday (8:45 till 9:15am). 
 
I would like to thank Mrs El Helou for her voluntary 
service in the Uniform Shop over the last 10+ years. 
 
As the year draws to a close, the Uniform Shop 
opening hours will be: 
 
Wednesday 23rd November – all day 
Thursday 24th November – all day 
Friday 25th November (8:45 – 9:15am) 
Monday 28th November (8:45 – 9:15am) 
 
Thursday 1st December – all day 
Friday 2nd December (8:45 – 9:15am) 
Monday 5th December (8:45 – 9:15am) 
Friday 9th December (8:45 – 9:15am) 
Monday 12th December (8:45 – 9:15am) – FINAL DAY 
 

UNIFORM SHOP INTO 2023 
 

Opening times pending parent volunteers: 
 
Friday 27th January 8:45 till 9:15am 
Monday 30th January 8:45 till 9:15am 
Tuesday 31st January 8:45 till 9:15am 
Wednesday 1st February 8:45 till 9:15am 
Thursday 2nd February 8:45 till 9:15am 
Friday 3rd February 8:45 till 9:15am 
 
 

PRESENTATION DAY – TUESDAY 6TH DEC 
 
All parents are welcome to attend our Annual 
Presentation Day assembly on Tuesday 6th December. 
Parents will receive a letter if their child is receiving an 
award. 
 

UNSW PARENT ENGAGEMENT SURVEY 
 
Thank you to the parents who participated in the 
interviews. We will get a report which may guide our 
future directions. 
 

 

mailto:banksiaroad-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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INAUGURAL SPORTS ASSEMBLY 
 
All parents are welcome to attend our inaugural sports 
assembly on Wednesday 7th December. Parents will 
receive a letter if their child is receiving an award. 
 

CAPTAINS/ PREFECTS 2023 
 
There were no less than 23 students who put their 
hand up for captain/prefect in 2023. Congratulations to 
you all. 
We have culled that number down to 8 students 
through our voting process. If you would like to see our 
voting policy, please ask. I shared it at yesterdays P & 
C meeting.  
Students in Year 2 to 5 will hear the 8 speeches, along 
with all staff on Tuesday 22nd November.  
This activity is managed very transparently by the Year 
5 teachers and the Assistant Principal, with my 
support. The policy was amended a few years ago in 
consultation with the P & C to ensure voting does not 
become a popularity contest. 
I will announce the captains/prefects at the 
Presentation Day assembly. 

 
THANK-YOU MORNING TEA 

 
On Tuesday 6th December we will host a morning tea 
in our old staffroom (straight after our Presentation 
Day) to thank all the parent volunteers throughout 
2022. This includes members of the P & C, scripture 
teachers and parents who have helped in the 
classroom and or at school events such as, the Colour 
Run Explosion. 
 

CYBER AWARE 
 

Today through technology, the students have access 
to the entire world. Whilst this can be amazing and 
open so many opportunities, there are also dangers 
lurking behind the screen.  
 
We cannot stress strongly enough the importance of 
monitoring and ensuring you know what your children 
are accessing on the Internet. Many games these days 
have opportunities for people to create chats within the 
game and we have no way of knowing who is actually 
conducting that chat - the students may assume it’s 
another 10-year-old child 
but in fact it may not be.  
 
Please ensure you are 
aware of what your child 
is accessing on a daily 
basis. Attached to this 
newsletter is a fact 
sheet from eSafety 
Commissioner 
supporting safe 
online behaviour. 
 
 
 
 
 

GOLD AWARDS 
 

Congratulations and well done to the following 
students who have achieved a gold award: 
 
K/1T – Sophia, Jibreel; KB – Chadi, Jamal; KF – 
Aizah; 1E – Lucy; 2A – Abdallah; 2B – Sami, Sarah; 2L 
– Ali, Subhan; 3/4L – Elijah, Idris; 3N – Kareem; 3V – 
Gabriel, Omar A; 4A – Yasin; 5/6M - Luqman 

 
SILVER AWARDS 

 
Congratulations and well done to the following 
students who have achieved a silver award: 
 
K/1T – Anaya; KB - Adam C, KC – Izaiah; KF – Amara; 
1E – Alanna; 2A – Hayssam; 2B – Ayanah; 2L – 
Serena, Batoul, Mariam S, Youssef F; 3/4L – Khadija, 
Malek, Souheil; 3N – Laylah, Selena; 3T – Rouya; 3V 
– Christina, Mousa, Rayan, Aisha D, Luqmaan; 4/5N – 
Ayaan, Bakr, Jasmine; 4A – Baasim; 5/6M – Yasmin; 
5A – Adam E, Ahmad E, Ayah A, Judy, Saffiyah; 5H – 
Jibril, Joumana, Marwan; 6F – Adam S; 6N – Khaled, 
Mohamad S, Aaliyah, Layla T 
 

BRONZE AWARDS 
 

Congratulations and well done to the following 
students who have achieved a bronze award: 
 
KB – Liyana; KC – Syed Atif; 2L – Amir, Esiya; 3N – 
Hamza, Isaac, Muhammad Sabeeh; 5/6M – Amal; 5H 
– Amir, Cila, Rabih 
 

ENROLMENTS 
 

It is most important that we have accurate enrolment 
numbers for 2023 as we wish to provide all students with 
a thorough and positive transition. We also need to have 
accurate enrolment numbers for class formation at the 
beginning of the year.  
 
If you have a child coming into Kindergarten in 2023 and 
you have not yet completed the application, please 
complete it as soon as possible. If your child will not be 
returning to Banksia Road PS in 2023, please let the 
office know immediately, or email the school on 
banksiard-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

LIBRARY NEWS 

It is a requirement by the Department of Education that 
school libraries stocktake their resources annually. 
Hence our library will be closed from Friday 
25th November until end of the year.   
 
Please return all borrowed library books back to the 
library returns shelf or the library return tub in the office 
foyer by Friday 2nd December. Notices of unreturned 
books have been sent home with students today. 
 

Mr Hamish Woudsma 

Principal 

mailto:banksiard-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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THANK YOU – FUNDAY A HUGE SUCCESS! 

On behalf of the school we would like to thank all our 
sponsors, families, students and staff for supporting 
Year 6 Funday. Thank you to the following: 
- Flip Out Villawood for the gift vouchers 
- Sausages donated by the Jabakhanji family and El 
Reda Butchery  
- Bread rolls donated by the El Helou family 
- Sheikh family and Unique Wedding Cars Sydney  
- Canterbury-Bankstown Bulldogs  
- Toy Master Australia 
- Raging Waters Sydney 
 
Thank you to families, including Rawa for sourcing the 
donations and the P&C who helped out at our stalls. 
The total amount raised was $5 000. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY – FRIDAY 11/11/22 

At 11am on the 11th day of the 11th month 
(November) is the day and time when Australians 
pause to remember the men and woman who fought 
and died in wars. 
 
As a sign of respect and a time of reflection the 
students and staff of Banksia Rd Public School 
paused, and a minutes’ silence was observed at 
school and at PSSA and dedicated to those soldiers 
who died fighting to protect the nation. 
 
Lest we forget. 
 

 
 

READY SET GO – STAR – ONE ON ONE 
INTERVIEWS 

Over the coming weeks, children starting Kindergarten 
in 2023 will be invited to take part in a one-on-one 
interview. During this interview we will collect 
observations to assist with the transition into 
Kindergarten, 2023.  

NON- LOCAL PANEL 
 

This panel has met to discuss non-local enrolments. 
Non-local enrolments will only be considered if there 
are extenuating circumstances.  
 

SPECIAL RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
Last week was the last Scripture session for students. 
We would like to thank all the scripture teachers for 
your commitment to the students at Banksia Rd Public 
School.  
 
Scripture teachers will be invited to our Parent Helpers 
Morning Tea which will be held on Tuesday 6/12/22, 
following the K-6 Presentation Day Assembly. 
Invitations we be posted shortly.  
 

YEAR 5 AND YEAR 6 EXCURSIONS 
 
Over the last couple of weeks, our Year 5 and Year 6 
cohorts have attended excursions. All students who 
attended these events should be congratulated on 
their behaviour and conduct.  
 
 

NAPLAN ADJUSTMENTS FOR 2023 
 
NAPLAN adjustment’s paperwork has been completed 
in preparation for 2023.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/FlipOutVillawood?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWsVNWnHv4dPgLaLOPR-wr-wNtbb4799_Okwg01Vw1aqOMJ5N3YR2aNF8acAaMlFzMAmFUDbJQmV5VJ0CUtJXYM86kIDkUMq8NlVIXcjlG20G5e7CvJoTR6R0OP7TK4LW8zNm6q_DPiln0SkpwSciHBkWMPpv_KNiv9CCRxyXyhje35VnhwCyA8v9-JKjMw3Rs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057233598459&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWsVNWnHv4dPgLaLOPR-wr-wNtbb4799_Okwg01Vw1aqOMJ5N3YR2aNF8acAaMlFzMAmFUDbJQmV5VJ0CUtJXYM86kIDkUMq8NlVIXcjlG20G5e7CvJoTR6R0OP7TK4LW8zNm6q_DPiln0SkpwSciHBkWMPpv_KNiv9CCRxyXyhje35VnhwCyA8v9-JKjMw3Rs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057233598459&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWsVNWnHv4dPgLaLOPR-wr-wNtbb4799_Okwg01Vw1aqOMJ5N3YR2aNF8acAaMlFzMAmFUDbJQmV5VJ0CUtJXYM86kIDkUMq8NlVIXcjlG20G5e7CvJoTR6R0OP7TK4LW8zNm6q_DPiln0SkpwSciHBkWMPpv_KNiv9CCRxyXyhje35VnhwCyA8v9-JKjMw3Rs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/uniqueweddingcarssydney?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWsVNWnHv4dPgLaLOPR-wr-wNtbb4799_Okwg01Vw1aqOMJ5N3YR2aNF8acAaMlFzMAmFUDbJQmV5VJ0CUtJXYM86kIDkUMq8NlVIXcjlG20G5e7CvJoTR6R0OP7TK4LW8zNm6q_DPiln0SkpwSciHBkWMPpv_KNiv9CCRxyXyhje35VnhwCyA8v9-JKjMw3Rs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/NRL.Bulldogs?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWsVNWnHv4dPgLaLOPR-wr-wNtbb4799_Okwg01Vw1aqOMJ5N3YR2aNF8acAaMlFzMAmFUDbJQmV5VJ0CUtJXYM86kIDkUMq8NlVIXcjlG20G5e7CvJoTR6R0OP7TK4LW8zNm6q_DPiln0SkpwSciHBkWMPpv_KNiv9CCRxyXyhje35VnhwCyA8v9-JKjMw3Rs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/ToyMasterAustralia?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWsVNWnHv4dPgLaLOPR-wr-wNtbb4799_Okwg01Vw1aqOMJ5N3YR2aNF8acAaMlFzMAmFUDbJQmV5VJ0CUtJXYM86kIDkUMq8NlVIXcjlG20G5e7CvJoTR6R0OP7TK4LW8zNm6q_DPiln0SkpwSciHBkWMPpv_KNiv9CCRxyXyhje35VnhwCyA8v9-JKjMw3Rs&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/ragingwaterssyd/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWsVNWnHv4dPgLaLOPR-wr-wNtbb4799_Okwg01Vw1aqOMJ5N3YR2aNF8acAaMlFzMAmFUDbJQmV5VJ0CUtJXYM86kIDkUMq8NlVIXcjlG20G5e7CvJoTR6R0OP7TK4LW8zNm6q_DPiln0SkpwSciHBkWMPpv_KNiv9CCRxyXyhje35VnhwCyA8v9-JKjMw3Rs&__tn__=kK-R
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PUBLIC SPEAKING 
 
Congratulations to Omar T in Year 1 for his 
outstanding performance at the Public School’s Public 
Speaking Competition. Omar is the Chullora Network 
Stage 1 Finalist.  
 

YEAR 2 TO YEAR 3 TRANSITION 
 
Last week we held our first of three transition days for 
our Year 2 to Year 3 Transition. Students will 
experience different teachers and different learning, 
while leaders and teachers observe social interactions 
and social groupings.  

 
CHILD SAFETY HANDBOOK 

 
An updated Child Safety Digital Handbook is now 
available. 
https://issuu.com/associatedmediagroup/docs/cshb_20
21_edition2_final?fr=sMTViNjQ2NzA0MjU   
 
NATIONAL SCHOOL COUNSELLOR AND SCHOOL 

PSYCHOLOGIST 
RECOGNITION DAY 

 
Thursday 10/11/22 
was National School 
Counsellor and School 
Psychologist 
Recognition Day. 
Thank you, Miss 
Witchard. Thank you 
also to Mrs Pamela 
Davidson.  
 

 
 

 
ICAS RESULTS 

 
Congratulations to all the students who competed in 
the ICAS Assessments, 37 participants across 6 
subjects: Digital Technologies, English, Mathematics, 
Science, Spelling Bee and Writing. The school 
received 2 merit awards and 1 credit in the Spelling 
Bee and 2 merit awards and 1 distinction for Writing.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
We have launched our Breakfast Club this week. Many 
students have accessed this club. Thank you to the 
teachers who are making this possible.  

 
 
 

 
 

PROMOTING SAFE AND RESPECTFUL PLAY 

 

Jenga - A new addition to the K-2 Playground teaching 
turning talking while working collaboratively. 

 

 
 

https://issuu.com/associatedmediagroup/docs/cshb_2021_edition2_final?fr=sMTViNjQ2NzA0MjU
https://issuu.com/associatedmediagroup/docs/cshb_2021_edition2_final?fr=sMTViNjQ2NzA0MjU
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COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT ACTIVITIES  
 
Every Wednesday Banksia Road Inclusive Classes 
engage in community engagement activities. This 
week, all students engaged in a cooking lesson.  
All students are learning turn taking, fine motor control, 
active listening and trying new foods.  
Inclusive classes made fruit skewers. We all had a 
great time learning different skills. 

 

  
 

 
 

Mrs Janice Azzopardi 

Deputy Principal 
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HUB NEWS 

English Classes will return to the hub in 2023. If you 
are interested in attending classes in 2023, please 
follow the below link to complete a quick survey in 
order to help us plan. 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1feYjFQnP2pp8o1VE
zDSY4wLoH9c7QB_g2-5yE1Eamew/edit  
 
You can also contact Sheenagh Mackenzie-Smith for 
more information. 
sheenagh.mackenziesmith@det.nsw.edu.au or 9707 
3423. 
 

PLAYGROUP 
 

Playgroup will be running on Tuesdays until 29th 
November (end of year morning tea) from 9:30am to 
11am in the Community Hub.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2F1feYjFQnP2pp8o1VEzDSY4wLoH9c7QB_g2-5yE1Eamew%2Fedit&data=05%7C01%7CRhonda.Khayat%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C9deb45c7170546a4dae108dac13ed60d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638034772863656370%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J0YE5b%2BO1qjqhJcQhqjPWTi3SZUft7ulMwg2kb%2FgbXU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2F1feYjFQnP2pp8o1VEzDSY4wLoH9c7QB_g2-5yE1Eamew%2Fedit&data=05%7C01%7CRhonda.Khayat%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C9deb45c7170546a4dae108dac13ed60d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638034772863656370%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J0YE5b%2BO1qjqhJcQhqjPWTi3SZUft7ulMwg2kb%2FgbXU%3D&reserved=0
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** Please note that prices are subject to change 

 

 


